
  

 
Local Control Accountability Plan 
Advisory Attendees 
2015-16 
 
Name Affiliation 

 

Angeline Tabay Staff 

Bill Storm Staff 

Caroline LaFlamme Teacher 

Cindy Martell  Community  

Clark Bryant Staff  

Dorothy Peterson Community  

Denise Beck Staff  

Evangela Harrison Parent 

Garry Pearson Community 

Henry Zhang Student 

Hiram Jackson Parent 

Jeff Haines Staff 

Jennifer Higley-Chapman Parent 

Jonathan Brunson Staff 

Joy Klineberg Parent 

Karen Hamilton Parent 

Kate Snow Staff 

Kathy Roggenbuck Staff  

Kitty Hudson Cawley Staff 

Laura Juanitas Staff                

Latoiche Tasha Adams Parent  

Lea Darrah Parent 



  

 

Luis Rios Parent 

Marcia Bernard Staff 

Mary Khan Staff  

Martha Alvarez Staff 

Matt Best Staff 

Michelle Flowers Staff 

Niki Reina Guerra Staff  

Patrick McGrew Staff  

Patricia Lara Parent  

Patricia Mueller-Moule Parent  

Rick Gonzales Community  

Rody Boonchouy Parent  

Sande Royval Staff 

Stephanie Gregson Staff 

Susan Lovenburg BOE 

Susie Carrell Staff 

Thereza Almeida Teacher 

Tracy Skinner Teacher 

Tom McHale Staff  

Winfred Roberson Superintendent 

 
In addition to these participants, staff gathered input from parents, students and community members at Local Control 
and Accountability Plan Community Forums on January 14 at North Davis Elementary School on February 1 and 2 at 
Montgomery Elementary School on February 10 Martin Luther King, Jr., Continuation High School and on  
February 11 at Moore Blvd Apartments. Staff also conducted interviews with students during February. 


